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FDA Rules Neurotoxic Effects Occur from Mercury-Silver Fillings
After nearly 30 years of stating that the mercury in dental fillings was safe, the FDA has changed its position.  On Tuesday,  the FDA settled a law suit with consumer groups seeking a ban on mercury fillings in the U.S.  The agency didn’t agree to the ban, but they have agreed to warn about use of the fillings in some people.  They have also committed to issuing special controls on mercury fillings by July 2009- which may lead to more stringent regulations in the future.
What are the safety concerns with dental fillings?  The FDA website states that, “Dental amalgams contain mercury, which may have neurotoxic effects on the nervous systems of developing children and fetuses.”  Mercury, which accumulates in the body, is toxic to the brain, the nervous system, and other organs. In fact, it is one of the most toxic materials around. 
Newport News’  dentist, Dr. Lisa Marie Samaha, of Port Warwick Dental Arts says that she stopped using amalgam as a filling material well over a decade ago.  “Dental amalgams contain 50% mercury.  We have other options. We don’t have to take the risk. Mercury leeches out of all fillings as a vapor every time we chew or grind our teeth. Old fillings which have turned black, corroded and chipped over time are the worst.” The FDA website itself concedes that  “when amalgam fillings are placed in teeth or removed from teeth, they release mercury vapor. Mercury vapor is also released during chewing.”   

Although Dr Samaha was one  of the first, she isn’t alone in avoiding mercury-silver fillings.  Mercury fillings have been placed in fewer mouths since the 1990s.  Estimates are that at least 1/3 of US dentists no longer use amalgam for fillings, following the lead of many European countries. 

Mercury has been removed from thermometers and vaccines, pregnant women are advised not to eat mercury tainted fish, and industrial plants are regulated on their mercury emissions.  But in a statement,  the ADA stands by their position that amalgam is a “safe, affordable and durable material that has been used in the teeth of more than 100 million Americans.”  Dr Samaha says, “I believe that based on the FDA’s new position, this will have to change in the near future.”
“During  the  26 years I have been practicing dentistry , I’ve seen a lot of things come and go,”  she says.  “Just because amalgam has been around for a long time doesn’t make it the best choice for my patients.”  The doctor also warns that if you do choose to have your mercury fillings removed, talk to your dentist about how they avoid mercury exposure during the procedure.

Whether you are pregnant, have children, or have a mouth full of old amalgam fillings, the new FDA position on mercury-containing amalgam fillings may affect your dental health, now and in the future.

###

Please call Dr. Samaha at 757-880-5156 for more information or to schedule an interview.
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